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President

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Secretary

Ann Rudolph
            463-5803
Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

Board Members

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Term thru 6/19

James Schreiber


463-3377

Gary Hardesty


463-1648

Ken Bitler


463-4239

Dale Theiss


463-9215

Amy Geddes


463-6645

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
10-3 Open
10-10 Club meeting, Board report.
   Ed Snyder – Rotary & YTA
10-17 Lucy Rechel & Tony Mudd
10-24 Open
10-31 Open
Upcoming Events:

10-10 Board Meeting
10-13, 14, 15 RLI Fallon
11- 4 Area 10 Foundation Dinner

RLI: The Rotary Leadership Institute is your chance to learn “everything” about Rotary.  Especially how to be an officer and club leader.  Oct. 13-15 is the next offering and this one is in Fallon.

Need programs: Summer is over.  Time to get active with Rotary again.  We need interesting programs.  What is going on in Yerington and Lyon County?  How will USA Parkway affect us?  Let’s get some speakers.  Let Jim Snyder know what you are arraigning.
Slow month coming up:  After having a pretty active few months with Night in the Country, Lyon County Fair and YTA’s Taste of the Valley, not to mention the District Governor visit, the Game Feed and the picnic at Price’s we have no special meetings or events in October.  Kathie is busy working out the details of the Area 10 Foundation dinner scheduled for Nov. 4.
Foundation Dinner:  Kathie and crew have a lot of the planning and organization for our Area 10 Foundation Dinner completed.  They have a date (Nov. 4), place (Pioneer Crossing Convention Center), at theme and keynote speaker (Aimal Zabit).  See the poster attached along with the newsletter.
The Club still has some work to do on the main purpose of the Dinner, namely raising money for The Rotary Foundation.  Let’s help Kathie with some great donations for an auction or silent auction or something.  
The speaker they have arranged has an interesting background.  He was born and raised in Kabul, Afghanistan  under the Taliban rule.  As a seventeen year old he worked as a translator and advisor to American troops (including troops from Nevada).  He is currently a Rotary Peace Fellow working on a Masters Degree.  His wife, Asma, is currently working on an undergraduate degree at UNR.  He certainly brings a different experience with world politics than most of  us have.  His talk should be very interesting.
RYLA: Tuesday Sept, 19 the meeting program consisted of a description of the activities our RYLA students participated in during their 6 days at RYLA.  Three of the fourteen students we sent to RYLA talked about their experience there.  Kimmy McCandless, Michael Nicholas and Emilee Eaton gave us the usual reaction that RYLA was a life changing experience, but they also talked more specifically about what the activities were.  They participated in several activities that demonstrate the value of getting help when you can use it and working as a team (using everyone’s ability).  There were also several exercises to demonstrate the different ways people make decisions and which kind of decision making process you use.  Of course, the ropes  course is always an effective tool to getting students to help (especially to encourage) their team mates to conquer fears.  I have seen that rope course and it is impressive.  RYLA is a six day program, this year there were three sessions (6/19-24; 6/26-7/1 and 7/10-15).  This year we sent 15 Junior (going into their Senior year at YHS) students to RYLA.  The list of students includes, of course, the three students mentioned above and in addition the following:  Chae Thompson, Chiara Matteazzi (our RYE student from Italy last year); Emily Bobrick; Hannah Reizenstein; Jennifer Soto, Lillianna Sanchez, Lindsey Bolton, Liz Moreda; Marlene Hernandez; Megan Tiscareno, Rachel Dane and Stella Ow-Wing.  RYLA does cost money.  This year the fee was $700 per student.  Our Club paid for 6 students, a grant from a foundation managed by the Sparks Rotary Club paid for 2, two Club members generously donated money each paying for a student, the Yerington Interact Club paid for one student and four students were paid for by other Rotary clubs (Fernley, Laguna Sunrise, Smith Valley and Sparks Centennial) that could not find interested students at their home schools.  That is a lot of money, but it has a major impact on the students who attend and probably a good effect on other YHS students.  We cannot count on other clubs to be paying for our students.  We were lucky that money was available this year and probably owe Steve Singer a thank you for steering it our way..
REGL: Rotary Eighth Grade Leadership is a version of the RYLA leadership program, but is shorter (only 3 days) and for younger students.  We send one group of five eighth graders that have been selected by the Middle School principal.  This is a newer program than RYLA but it is beginning to be more accepted by more clubs.  This year there were two sessions (9/15-17 and 9/22-24).  Our group just returned and Lynda sent out an email with letters the kids wrote after attending.  If you haven’t  read at least some of it, you should.  It gets the kids thinking about life and relationships and what their role in life is.
Community Service Projects:  At their Sept. 19 meeting the Board discussed three potential community service projects.  They approved spending up to $750 for plants (including some early Spring bulbs) to beautify the gazebo area that serves as a “back yard” mainly for residents of the Long Term Care facility at the hospital.  They also approved proceeding on a project at the Jeanne Dini Center that would replace a door, fix some rain gutters and do some electrical work.  The third project discussed was some resurfacing work on the community tennis courts.  This was tabled until Spring because it was felt that by the time we worked out what repair procedure we could use it would be too cold to do it.  Hopefully we will be knowledgeable enough to do it next Spring.
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